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Heller and Cortez Masto Sign Letters to Trump Administration, Army Corps of Engineers For Additional Disaster Assistance for Nevada

[bookmark: _GoBack](Washington, DC) – Today, U.S. Senators Dean Heller (R-NV) and Catherine Cortez Masto (D-NV) sent letters to President Trump and the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers requesting disaster assistance for the state of Nevada following devastating flooding. The Nevada lawmakers released the following statements: 

“Northern Nevada needs immediate relief from the devastating effects of recent flooding in our state. Our communities are working to address the ongoing flooding, but it’s time for the federal government to provide the necessary resources to combat this flood and enable recovery efforts. That’s why we are encouraging President Trump and the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers to approve requests from Governor Sandoval to ensure Nevada receives the assistance needed to rehabilitate from this widespread flooding and mitigate further damage. We are hopeful that both of these requests will be approved in a timely manner to ensure our state is quickly on the road to recovery. I’d like to thank Senator Cortez Masto and Congressman Amodei for joining me in helping to provide relief to affected Nevadans,” said Senator Dean Heller.  

“Northern Nevada is still recovering from the severe weather last month and additional funding is imperative to ensure state and local officials have the necessary resources to address damages and help Nevadans affected by the floods,” said Senator Catherine Cortez Masto. “I am hopeful that the President will heed our request for additional funding. The severe weather has impacted not only individual homes and businesses, but also roads and bridges, so a widespread relief effort from the state and federal government is essential. I will continue to work with Governor Sandoval and the Nevada delegation to secure the funding our state needs to repair the damages caused by the floods.” 

A PDF copy of the letter to President Donald Trump can be found here.

A PDF copy of the letter to the Army Corps of Engineers can be found here.
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